

Our ref: SOT10212 Date: 29th August 2025

To: Stakeholders of Park Hill Junior and Infant School

Cc: Chair of Governors

Head Teacher

Office of the Schools Adjudicator

School Organisation (Department for Education)

Archdiocese of Birmingham Church of England Birmingham

Determination: Temporary closure of Nursery Class at Park Hill Infant & Junior School

Dear Stakeholder,

I am writing to advise you that on 29th August 2025 Birmingham City Council, as the Local Authority, in exercise of the powers conferred on it, has determined to implement the proposal at Park Hill Junior and Infant School, as detailed:

- Temporarily Close the Nursery class for two years
- Effective from 1st September 2025

Full details of the proposal and link to the decision report can be found via the consultation webpage:

https://www.birminghambeheard.org.uk/people-1/parkhillschoolsot1010202

Should you need any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the Education Infrastructure - Property Management Team using the details below.

Yours sincerely,

Zahid Mahmood

Head of Education Infrastructure

Birmingham City Council PO Box 15843, Birmingham B2 2RT

Tel: 0121 303 8847

Email: ediproperty@birmingham.gov.uk







